



Peter Tvrdoň director

Dear co-workers and friends,

The time is running relentlessly. It's been a few years since I took over the scepter in BIBIANA after Peter Čačko. When I came here, I knew what I was getting into. I joined an organization where I met a lot of creative people. Every single employee was clear about where his or her place was within the organization. However, the pleasant atmosphere that prevailed here was very important, and I believe that it still prevails today.

Today is the right time for me to lay off my job to another else. So let me thank you, everyone I met, for your great cooperation. These were unforgettable moments for me. A lot of conversations and passionate discussions, which clearly led us to move BIBIANA further together. Thank you very much indeed to all of you, not just me, but BIBIANA helping throughout my time in this institution.

It doesn't leave me easily. But time cannot be stopped. On July 31, 2022. I'm retiring. However, I believe that you will continue to help develop BIBIANA's activities in order to fulfill the credo of this organization, and that is:

"Educating children by art to art".

It was an honor to meet you. Yours sincerely

Peter Tvrdoň

Responsible Officer: www.bibiana.sk

Account No7000071273/8180

IČO: 00682357

e-mail: <u>bibiana@bibiana.sk</u>

Phone/fax: +421-2-54434986